36th Friends of St Leonard AGM Minutes
November 13th 2013

Present- Steve Percival, Ann Percival, Jo Bradshaw, Honor Neave, John Smith, Julie Parkin, Dave Parkin, Bridget Chalfont Griffin, Judy Pearce, Sue Rose, Sue Wild, Peter Wild, Jerome Brocklehurst, Robin Duys. Sue Duys, Bob Davey, Don Banks, Mary Banks
Apologies – Tim Bibby, Dave and Di Ginger, Lesley Davey, Debbie Levy
Chairman read out last years AGM minutes amended spelling and signed off.

Matters arising

Chairman’s Report  2013

The Friend’s 36th year was a busy, successful and very enjoyable one. I would like to thank my committee and partners for their terrific efforts throughout the year They are fun to work with, innovative when needed, adaptable and positive when facing occasional setbacks, focused when working and above all incredibly good-humoured.

FOSL events over the last year have been as follows:-

Dec 19/20 - RS Carol Singing, the proceeds for this event traditionally go to local causes. Last Year these were Children’s Hospice South West and D&RS First School.

Sun Feb 10  -   another very successful Millway Pancake Race

Sat 18 May – Maypole Dancing was a real fun event

Sun 14 July – another successful Pet Show. Sadly no horses. Whereas last year was a soak and the field bog-like this year saw a heat wave and advice from the local stables not to ride horses in show in the heat.

Sun 18 August the village Rounders Match, great fun and highly competitive as usual was brilliantly refereed by Maurice Pearce.

Sat 14 Sept saw the amazingly successful Village Barn Dance and Rustic Supper held at a wonderfully bedecked Scaddens Farm looked equally attractive in the late afternoon sun and twinkling evening.

Fri 8 Nov the unadvertised Village Bonfire Night though good fun fell at the fence of a reluctant sodden bonfire. But Fireworks, Sausage Roll and Soup were very popular.

I would like to pay tribute on behalf of the committee to a wide range of people within the village who have been so supportive of Friend’s events with their time, effort and monetary backing.

The construction team who turn out for the setting up of every event 

And in no particular order

Debbie Levy, Andrew Seager, David’s the Budgens Butcher, Bucklegrove for various sponsorships; James Townend for Bar services and Licence application; John and Rosemary Counsell for the Pet Show at Manor Farm, Dave and Di Ginger for the super venue of Scads Farm and all their help,

Karen Percival for her invaluable calling skills and time, Jo's school for the sound system; those who have set up the FOSL facebook site – if you haven’t seen it yet then do have a look; David for the hot food at various events and tabards; many village people for their generous raffle and tombola prize donations; the children of our two villages for supporting our events; the PCC for their support and Sue for unfailing cheerfulness. And for those we may not have named rest assured we are very grateful for your support.

We pay tribute to all the past officer’s and committee members of FOSL over the last 36 years. They have all helped to shape an organisation in the village which has shown its resilience, its fondness and support for St.Leonard’s and its determination to have and provide fun and entertainment throughout the village year.

We thank the community for supporting FOSL events and if you have an idea for an event please contact any member of the committee with your suggestion.
Treasurers Report from Jo Bradshaw 

Account verified by institute of management accountant

Robin Duys suggested it would be helpful if last years accounts could be compared to this years

Big thank you to Jo 

With regards to the annual FOSL membership fee it has been agreed to waver this fee

Proposed M Banks

Seconded Jerome

PCC Report from Chris Kembery

Every five years the diocesan architect examines the buildings and reports to the PCC who are ultimately responsible for good repair. We are concluding the present quinquennial report and are anticipating a new report in the summer of 2014.

Since the last AGM the following items have progressed:

Tower Steps – original 32 have been completed, excess material has been used to complete steps to belfry. FOSL asked for extra money but refused to date as they have a lack of funds.

Furnace pit underpinning – continues in abeyance.

Church Hall windows – completed. Thanks to FOSL for their contribution.

North and East Wall boundary wall – completed. FOSL paid for this to be done.

Rodney Chapel refurbishment – Megan and Ken James have raised a significant amount through grant applications about £20,000 for the first stage.. Some have specified areas to be restored. We hope to start work soon. We would like to Thank Megan and Ken and we wish them well

Ramp to Hall – Plans have been agreed by PCC and with MDC. Hope to apply for grants to cover costs. Special thanks to Dennis Paywell
FOSL asked to consider paying for the church steps and extra cost for mowing church yard if it is required.
Election of Officers

Steve Percival continued Chairman Proposed Sue Rose.

Seconded Sue Duys.

Vice Chair John Smith

Proposed Jerome

Seconded Ann Percival.

Treasurer Jo Bradshaw

Proposed Ann Percival.

Seconded Chris Kembrey

Secretary Order Bridget Minutes Julie Pakin

Proposed Chris Kembrey

Seconded Jerome

Election of committee to stay the same.

Proposed P Wild.

Seconded Len May.

Debbie Levy has agreed to join the FOSL committee

Future Events for 2014

Feb 14th Valentines Night Cheese & Cider evening

March 9th Pancake Race

April 23rd  St Georges Day Supper

May 10th Maypole Dancing

June 14th/15th Flower & Craft Festival with Scarecrow Parade

July 20th Pet Show

August 17th Rounders Match

September Proposed Autumn Social event

November 12th FOSL AGM

PCC to arrange hall for next AGM November 12th 2014

Susan Duys informed us St Georges day is April 23rd 

ANOB

Robin Duy has asked that all items from 2-10 requires a formal vote

Proposed Robin

Seconded P Wild.

Carried unanimously

ANOB

Robin Duys suggested buying Gy ropes from the pound shop for BBQ tent and not to use rubbish guy ropes , string and wood.

Peter Wild thought last years Christmas tree in the pound was rather ad hock and could be improved on with the help of FOSL , a suggestion villagers could help decorate by bringing baubles

and perhaps have carols sung.

Bridget has asked Chris Seager regarding tree

19/20th December Carol singing in the village, maybe 14t/15th could be designated to decorating the tree.

Youth club could not be asked to help as the numbers of children in the village has dropped so the youth club is temporarily in abeyance .

Sue Rose.wanted to say a big thank you FOSL for providing so much fun in all the events for the funds that keep the St Leonards beautiful. A big thank you to Steve Percival for the humour and love he gives to the village & church.

Meeting Closed 8.31pm

